KPBSD HEALTH COMMITTEE

March 8, 2010

                                                                  

1. Call to Order at 2:45 PM in Borough Building Conference Room C by Mike D.

ARTICLE VIII-VOTING

 Section I – All decisions of the HCPC must be made by a quorum of members.

 A-A quorum consists of at least six (6) voting members being physically or electronically present at the meeting. 

Voting members present

__X__Nancy Courtright, KPEA 

__X__Mike Druce, KPEA

__X__Betty Miller, KPESA  

__X__Carl Locke, KPESA – Via phone

__X__Bruce Rife, KPEA

__X__Patty Sirois, KPESA

_____Paul Sorenson, KPAA

__X__Terri Zopf-Schoessler, KPEA   

QUORUM PRESENT. 

Administration and consultation

__X__Tim Peterson – Plan Administrator

__X__Stacey Gorder – Employee Benefits Manager

_____Bruce Gale - Benefits Account Executive – Alaska USA Insurance Brokers

_____Chief Financial Officer--KPBSD

Guests

2. Agenda. Approved.

3. Reading and Approval of the January minutes.

 ___ Approved as presented online.

 _ __Approved with emailed revisions from Stacey. 

_X_Not approved.

4. Reports

      

__X__Stacey Gorder

     

      Current district health care costs — Financial information supplied by the district’s CFO and distributed by indicates that, during the fiscal year 2010, the amount contributed per district employee is $175 per month; the district contributes $950 per month; total monthly contributions equal $1,125 per month. Cost per employee through February averaged $1,199.69, which leaves a current monthly shortfall of  ($74.69) per employee per month. 

FY10 Monthly Variances:

· July           $(735.91)

· August      $ 197.20

· September$ 336.14

· October    $ 110.61

· November $ 55.43

· December $(23.56)

· January    $(125.71)

· February  $(74.69)

__​__other

4. Unfinished Business

_____A. 

_____B. 

_____C. 

5. New Business

__X__ A.   Due to a deficit in the KPBSD Health Plan account, the committee discussed increasing the employee and district monthly contributions.  The deficit is due to increased usage and an unusually large number of claims in excess of $100,000.  The current employee contribution of $175.00 per employee per month (PEPM) is being increased to $225.00 PEPM; the current District contribution of $950.00 is being increased to $1,000 PEPM.  

Numbers are based on twelve months of coverage (July through June). In other words, if we were able to predict the numbers of claims, etc. from the beginning of the Fiscal Year, the District and the employees would have each needed to contribute an additional $50 per month.  ($50 x 12 = $600).  For 9-10 month employees, payroll deductions for the Health Plan co-pay are taken out over 9 months (Sept-May).  With only three months left, the $600.00 shortfall comes out to $200 per employee per month.  These rates apply to employees with a full year of health care cost coverage.  Employees hired later in the year will have different co-pay rates because they are paying for fewer months of coverage.

Here are some comparative figures.

Large Claim summary: 

Calendar Year 2006 – 4 claims over $100,000 = $1,000,000

Calendar Year 2007 – 10 claims over $100,000 = $1,500, 000

Calendar Year 2008 – 6 claims over $100,000 = $800,000

Calendar Year 2009 – 26 claims over $100,000 = $4,500,000 

Informational releases:

As a short-term solution to an unexpectedly high number of large claims—individual insurance claims in excess of $100,000—the HCPC unanimously voted to increase each KPBSD employee’s co-pay $200 for the months of March, April and May. (The resultant co-pay will be a total of $433.) In accordance with the negotiated contract, the district will match this co-pay increase dollar-for-dollar. 
If this amount was pro-rated over 12 months, the amount would have been an increase of $50 per month per employee.

For the record, in the fiscal year 2006, there were four large claims totaling $1,019,361; in FY 2007, there were ten large claims for a total of $1,484,389; in FY 2008, the district accrued six large claims totaling $782,830. As of January, 2010—during FY 2009—there are 26 large claims totaling $4,510,236. While six of those claims have exceeded the $200,000 mark, at which point the overage is paid by stop-loss insurance, $4,021,069 in claims have been already paid by our health insurance. 

(Terri Zopf-Schoessler to the Skyview staff and HCPC committee members)

The healthcare committee met yesterday and the news is not good. 

Due to increased usage, increases in the cost of healthcare services,  and an unusually large number of claims in excess of $100,000, we have no choice but to temporarily raise the employee co-pay in order to round out the year. 

For the months of March, April, and May, employees will see an additional $200 taken out of their checks to cover the shortfall. 

Why so much over such a short period of time? Numbers are based on twelve months. In other words, if we were able to predict the numbers of claims etc. from the beginning of the school year, the district and the employees would have each needed to contribute an extra $50 per month.

($50 x 12 = $600). With only three months left in the fiscal year, that amount comes out to $200 per employee.

As stipulated in the contract, employees and the district share the cost of such increases equally (referred to as the 50/50). The district is contributing the same amount as employees.  

This increase hits employees hard, but there was no choice. 

Here are some comparative figures. 2009-10 is the present accounting year.

2006 – 4 claims over $100,000 = $1,000,000

2007 – 10 claims over $100,000 = $1.500, 000

2008 – 6 claims over $100,000 = $800,000

2009 – 26 claims over $100,000 = $4,500,000 

As you can see, we have never seen anything like this. Those claims in addition to general increased costs of services and an overall increase in usage necessitate drastic temporary measures. 

In May, the committee will make recommendations for the year ahead.  It is our hope that these numbers are an aberration and will not be repeated.

Looking ahead, according to the contract, co-pay will increase in the fall $25 a month as negotiated. 

If you have questions or concerns, please see me or Bruce Rife.

(Mike Druce to his staff. A version of this was used by the district.)

6. Date and time of next meeting

__X__ April meeting time and place: Thursday, April 15, 2010 at the Borough Building. Conference Room B.

            Future meetings:

Thursday, April 15, 2010--2:45 PM – Conference Room B

Thursday, May 13, 2010--2:45 PM – Conference Room B

7. Adjourned.

__X__ Time 4:10 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler (with significant help from Stacey Gorder and Mike Druce)

HCPC secretary
